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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

This is the final newsletter for 2021. Upon reflection, 

our school community navigated an extended 

period of learning from home. I would like to 

extend, on behalf of the staff our thanks to our 

parent community for demonstrating so much  

resilience throughout remote learning and the 

return to face-to-face learning. Together, we have 

accomplished what seemed incredibly daunting. 

Your continued words of support for your children 

and the school were very much appreciated. 

Thank you.  

I am pleased to announce that a refurbishment of 

the administration building has been approved by 

the Department of Education Assets Department. 

We are hoping this work will be undertaken in 2022. 

We wish our Year Six students all the very best as 

they leave behind their primary schooling and 

transition to high school next year. They have 

grown so much over this year and we will miss them 

all very much. 

The last school day for students this year is Thursday 

16th December. Friday 17th December is allocated 

as a Staff Development Day; however, staff has 

attended multiple three-hour Professional Learning 

sessions throughout the year so teachers are able 

to finish with the students. 

Wishing everyone in the Lake Illawarra South Public 

School community a safe and restful Christmas 

break. 

 

Karen Simula 

Principal 

 

Lake Illawarra South Public School 

Newsletter 
Term 4 Week 10: Monday 06 DECEMBER 2021 

DECEMBER 2021 

07 Industrial Action 

08 AECG Meeting 

09 2022 Leader Elections 

13 Gold Award Morning Tea 

14 Presentation Day 

15 Reports sent home 

     Year 6 Farewell 

16 Picnic Day 

     Last day student attendance 

17 Staff Development Day – Pupil-free 
 

JANUARY 2022 

28 Staff Development Day 

31 Staff Development Day 
 

FEBRUARY 2022 

01 Kinder Best Start Assessments 

02 Kinder Best Start Assessments 

03 Kindergarten commence 

     School Swimming Carnival 
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PRESENTATION DAY 

Presentation Day will be held on Tuesday 14th 

December 2021. There will be two assemblies, one 

for K-2 and another for Years 3 to 6, to comply with 

COVID restrictions. Due to current COVID 

restrictions, parents are unable to attend the 

assembly. A video recording will be made of each 

of the assemblies. Instructions to access the 

recordings will be sent home in the coming days. 

 

SCHOOL LEADERS 2021 

We would like to thank the outgoing 2021 School 

Leaders, Paige, Lewis, Farrah and Jye for their 

terrific work as School Leaders this year. They were 

a credit to themselves and the school whilst 

performing their duties.  

 

 

2022 PLANNING 

The school is beginning to plan for 2022 class 

structures. This requires a clear understanding of 

the number of anticipated students. If your child is 

relocating to another school in 2022, please 

contact the school as soon as possible so it can be 

noted. It is crucial that this information is provided, 

as it directly impacts the number of classes which 

can be formed and therefore the number of staff 

required.  

  

CONGRATULATIONS 

Congratulations to Ariana who has been 

announced as the runner-up in the Anna Watson 

Christmas card competition.  

 

SCHOOL REPORTS 

In line with advice from the NSW Department of 

Education, our school reports for Semester 2 will be 

adjusted to cater for students learning at home 

and at school. Teacher comments will focus on 

English and mathematics as well as learning that 

has taken place in other learning areas. It will also 

provide information about their commitment to 

learning and identify next steps in learning. Reports 

will be sent home in Week 11. 

 

 

DATES FOR 2022 

Years 1 to 6 return on Tuesday 1st February 2022. 

Kindergarten students commence on Thursday 3rd 

February. There will be staggered visits for our 

Kindergarten students to come to school to 

complete their Best Start assessments on Tuesday 

1st February and Wednesday 2nd February. 

Information regarding these sessions has been 

posted to our new Kindergarten families. Friday 28th 

January and Monday 31st January are designated 

Staff Development Days for 2022. Staff will be on 

site updating the School Improvement Plan (2022 – 

2025). Staff will also be working with other staff from 

the Lake Learning Community on numeracy. The 

school office opens on Friday 28th January 2022.  

On the first day of 2022, students should proceed 

to the Eastern Playground if arriving prior to the 

school bell at 8.40am. Students will then assemble 

under the COLA in their 2021 classes. Students will 

be in their 2021 classes until student enrolment 

numbers can be confirmed and class structures 

finalised. We anticipate that classes should be able 

to be announced by Friday 4th February. Please 

contact the school via the school email account if 

your child is not returning on the first day so they 

are able to be included in the enrolment numbers. 

This allows us to form classes as soon as possible. 

SHARE OUR SPACE 

Lake Illawarra South Public School’s grounds will be 

open to the public during the summer vacation. 

Access to the school grounds will be via the gate 

on Pur Pur Avenue. The grounds will be patrolled by 

security guards each day. So, come along and use 

the space for a soccer or basketball game – even 

ride your bike or scooter around the bike track at 

the front of the school. 

CANTEEN 2022 

Karen Ruddock has announced she intends to 

cease her lease for the Lake Illawarra South Public 

School Canteen effective at the end of the school 

year. School Infrastructure is working with the 

school to secure a new lease for 2022. 

 



 

HOME READING & LIBRARY 

BOOKS 

Please return any home readers and/or library 

books to school as soon as possible. 

 

SCHOOL SECURITY 

If over the school holiday period, you see suspicious 

activity, please contact School Security on 1300 

880 021 

 COVID-19 
Keep yourself and your family safe and help to 

manage the spread of COVID-19 by 

1. Washing your hands regularly and thoroughly. 

2. Sneezing and coughing into your elbow or a 

tissue, disposing of the tissue straight away and 

then washing your hands. 

3. Staying home if you are unwell. 

 

 

 

 

Where to get help 

Contact the school if you are concerned about 

your child’s wellbeing to discuss the most 

appropriate support. Support is also available 

through a number of agencies and community 

organisations. Parents and carers can 

• call the National Coronavirus Health 

Information Line (1800 020 080) 

• review the NSW Health COVID-19 website for 

the latest information and advice 

• obtain help and information from your local 

General Practitioner or Community Health 

Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


